THE OLD WATER PUMP



June 27, 2014 Summer Fun Has Begun!

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on April 8, 2014. Mr. Chris Johnson with Carr, Riggs & Ingram presented the 2012/2013 audit report. Mr. Johnson advised the Town has good, clean books and appreciates our efforts in managing the Town efficiently. Resolution 2014-02 expressing support for the continuation of the ½ Cent Sales Tax was motioned and approved.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on May 13, 2014. Council reviewed and ranked Engineering & Administrative proposals for the CDBG Neighborhood Revitalization Grant Program for FY 2013/2014. Alday-Howell Engineering was chosen for engineering services and Andy Easton & Associates for administrative services. The D.O.T. Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement for 2015/2016 was motioned and approved.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on June 10, 2014. The Council motioned and approved the D.O.T. Highway Lighting,

Maintenance and Compensation Agreement for FY 2014/2015. The D.O.T. Road Maintenance

Contract was approved for a term of two (2) years with a significant cut in funding. The Council did not renew our Terminix contract for the Gym.

THE MAYOR'S CORNER

School is out! Let's all look out for the safety of our children ϑ Once again, it is Hurricane season, please make sure you are prepared.

The Town Park has been vandalized on several occasions. The benches have been torn apart, graffiti at the pavilions, the batting cage was destroyed and had to be removed. These are just some of the problems we have encountered in the past month. If you witness any illegal activity please contact the Sheriff's Office. If we all work together, we can keep our park safe and beautiful.

SAFETY

Please be aware of your surroundings and let's look out for each other. In today's world it is unfortunate, but a fact, crime has reached even small rural towns like ours.

NEWS SPLASH

As a result of the Town's recent elections, Council Member Mamie Vann was reelected for another four (4) year term. We welcome a new Council Member Thomas Andreasen who will also serve a four (4) year term.

REMINDER

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15th of the month. If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19th of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20th of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

GREETINGS

We welcome these people to our town!

Paul Ramsey Katie Finwall Timothy & Teresa Highsmith Phyllis & Earl Holland Colby Atkinson

FAREWELL

These people have left our fair town.

Bonnie Tomko

SYMPATHY

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of:

H. Wayne Schieber Bonnie Dunaway Leroy Cason

TRASH FACILITY

If you are **physically able**, **please assist** the Garbage Attendant to avoid delays for other customers. His job description is to assist, **NOT** unload all of your trash.

The garbage pit is only for limbs, leaves and wood with **NO NAILS**. **NOTHING ELSE!**



Animals **must** be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town. This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

TIDBITS

PLEASE NOTE: Littering is against the law. Please throw your trash in a proper trash receptacle NOT on the roads and in the park!

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:

Friday, July 4, 2014 in observance of Independence Day and Monday, September 1, 2014 for Labor Day.

WATER LEAKS

"Life is not measured by the number of breaths we take, but by the moments that take our breath away".

"We cannot change the direction of the wind but we can adjust our sails."

"You can give without Loving but you can't Love without giving."

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time, Cindy Croxton
Town Clerk

Beth Beutler

Deputy Clerk_____

